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The LVIA Community Newsletter—Cherry Chapters—is a monthly publication by the Leona
Valley Improvement Association for and about the people of Leona Valley. Contents are
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TO BE USED. PLEASE INCLUDE CONTACT INFORMATION.
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COMMUNITY
CALENDAR

All events take place at the
Leona Valley Community

Building,
8367 Elizabeth Lake Road,
unless otherwise indicated.

For information about events and
things of concern in Leona Valley go

4-H Racketteers website is:  https://sites.
google.com/view/leonavalley4h/home. 

to the Town Council website—
www.leonavalleytc.org 
Email - lvtc@leonavalleytc.org

The Leona Valley Improvement
Association (LVIA) website is
www.myleonavalley.org

Feb. 5………WAVHS meeting, 5 pm
Feb. 12………...Town Council, 7 pm
Feb. 15…….LVIA meeting, 7:30 pm
Feb. 19………4-H meeting, 6:30 pm
Feb. 24………..Gymkhana, 8:00 am
Feb. 25………..Queen Tea, 1:00 pm
March 4……WAVHS meeting, 5 pm
March 11…..…Town Council, 7 pm
March 18……4-H meeting, 6:30 pm

         LVIA’s 51st Annual 

   Cherry Parade & Festival


             Saturday, June 8, 2024

Start Planning Now for This Year’s Great Community Event!!!


It’s never too early to start getting ready for Leona Valley’s biggest event—the annual Cherry 
Parade and Festival.


We are looking for volunteers to help out with the Parade and Contests 

And make it bigger and better than ever!


Vendor Applications and more are available at myleonavalley.org.


This month we have the entry form for the contest.

Any Leona Valley child ­­ 13 or younger ­­ can submit their suggestion for this


Year’s Cherry Parade theme. The winner will ride in the parade as Junior Grand Marshal. 
Entries are due by February 13.


Watch for all the Cherry Parade and Festival Information in this newsletter.


2024 Cherry Parade 

Theme Entry Form 


 Come up with the winning theme and ride in the Cherry Parade 
on June 8 as the 2024 Junior Grand Marshal 


° Theme must have the words:
"Cherry” or   Cherries”

° Theme must have 8 words or less

° Deadline is February 13, 2024


° Must live in Leona Valley

° Family must be LVIA members

° Must be a child 13 years or younger

° Additional forms available at Rancher's 

Name:………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….


Age…………………………Contact Info……………………………………………………………………………


My theme for the Cherry Parade is:

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….


                            Please put your form in the LVIA Box at Rancher’s Market




PAGE 2 LVIA COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER • CHERRY CHAPTERS FEBRUARY 2024

At Your Service…
Editor .........................................Peggy Fuller 270-0771

LVIA BOARD MEMBERS
President  .........................  Sal Rodriguez 818-447-1381
1st Vice President….….Kathy Owen 661-733-2295
2nd Vice President  ................................................Vacant
Treasurer …………………………Peggy Fuller 270-0771
Recording Secretary.  ........Sarah Bonham 310-614-7208
Corresponding Secretary ...........Sarah Pesses 661-839-9547
Newsletter Editor ........................Peggy Fuller 270-0771
COMMITTEES AND CHAIRS
Membership…………………. Peggy Fuller 270-0771
Community Queen Pageant ...Angie Hughes 547-0154
Building & Rental Schedules … … … . . Leeann Murray 
270-9205
Marquee & Sign  ................... LeeAnn Murray 270-9205

Miss Leona Valley … … … … … . … … . Jordi Williams
Gymkhanas/Arena……………………………….Vacant
Cherry Parade………………….Peggy Fuller  270-0771

LVIA MEETINGS
Leona Valley Improvement Association 
meetings are held in the Community 
Building at 8367 Elizabeth Lake Road.

General Meetings are on the third 
Thursday of each month starting at 7:30 
p.m. The public is welcome and invited 
to participate.

HAPPY VALENTINE’S DAY!

CHERRY CHAPTERS
SPONSORSHIP RATES

Business Card $25 per month
$200 per year (12 issues)

1/4 Page $40 per month
$320 per year*

1/2 Page $60 per month
$480 per year*

Full Page $100 per month
$800 per year*

Inserted Flyers $110 per flyer/per issue
(* 12 Issues)

Call Peggy Fuller 270-0771 for details
Our sponsors help underwrite the costs in-

volved in producing this newsletter. All sponsorship
spaces must be prepaid by the 1st of each month.
Checks should be made payable to the Leona
Valley Improvement Association (LVIA).

The information you wish to include as a
Cherry Chapters sponsor should be mailed to
the Leona Valley Newsletter, P.O. Box 783,
Leona Valley, CA 93551 or left in the Leona
Valley Improvement Association (LVIA) box in
Rancher's Market, located at the intersection of
Elizabeth Lake Road and 90th Street West.

    Preparations are beginning for our 51st Cherry Parade.  This year’s event will be 
on Saturday, June 8.  Our theme each year is suggested by a Leona Valley resident 
13 years old or younger.  The entry form is on Page 1 and can be turned in to the 
LVIA box at Rancher’s Market by February 13th.  The LVIA Board chooses the 
winner and that kid gets to ride in the Parade as the Junior Grand Marshal.
    We have some of our regulars already signed up for parade duties and appreciate 
their willingness to volunteer, since they do such a great job!
   Vendor applications for the Craft Fair are available on our website at www.
myleonavalley.org.  Vendors will get a free lunch this year!
    We are seeking young ladies to compete for the titles of Leona Valley Community 
Queens.  The Informational Tea is February 25 at 1 pm at the Community Building.  
Meet last year’s Queens and hear about the great benefits and fun of representing 
your community.  All Leona Valley girls of certain ages may qualify to be in the 
Pageant which takes place at the end of April.

From the LVIA Board

Leona Valley Town Council
The most recent hearing in the Ritter Ranch litigation was held on December 6.  After 

hearing arguments from both sides, the judge said he would issue a written opinion.  We 
are still waiting for that and will post it on our website and FB page when we get it.

Please continue your donations to help cover the attorney fees.  Even small 
donations add up and help us pay our debt.  The Rock Snake continues to grow and 
we appreciate everyone’s support.

WEST ANTELOPE VALLEY HISTORICAL SOCIETY
Our next meeting will be on Monday, February 5th at 5 pm at the 

Community Building.  Our speaker is Chris Mallicoat, owner of the 
Pitchfork Ranch at the west end of Leona Valley.  Chris will be 
discussing the early history of the Lakes and Valleys areas and his father 
Bob’s extensive involvement in the community.

Lakes & Valleys Ar� Guild
Our current art show is called ‘Scapes and features a variey of art featuring 

different types of ‘scapes, including landscapes, seascapes, moonscapes, etc.  
The featured artist is Lori Antoinette.  Come in and admire all the art!  

Our next show has a theme of “Abstrations” and entries will be accepted on 
Saturday, February 3rd  from noon to 4 pm.  The opening for this exhibit will be 
on Saturday, February 10th from 4 to 7 pm.  We will have live music and a raffle, 
along with good potluck food and drinks.

Our classes have started up again and include stained glass, mosaic, acrylic 
paint pouring and watercolor.  There will be three watercolor classes on 
consecutive Saturdays taught by our Vice President, Antoinette De Paiva, who 
runs an art studio in Quartz Hill.  She will be teaching the basics of watercolor 
art for adults and kids.  

We are adding more new vendors with different types of crafts, so be sure to 
come in and shop.  There are lots of great gifts for Valentine’s Day.  Membership 
in the Art Guild is only $40 annually and helps to support the arts in Antelope 
Valley.  Check our website or Facebook page for more details.
****************************************************************************
Remember that the Cherry Chapters  is always available to be viewed online at 
our website:  www.myleonavalley.org.  The benefit is that you can see parts of it in 
color and can check for information even if you threw away your hard copy!
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4-H Racketteers Serve Great Dinner!
Happy February Leona Valley!
That was a really quick January but we want to thank you for a 
successful Spaghetti Dinner. We really enjoyed serving you yummy 
pasta and seeing your smiling faces.  In the photo at left, Easton Kock 
helps with cleaning up after the dinner.
Stay tuned for Mexican Dinner information in May. 
Ava Bonham, Club Reporter
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A New Year, a new beginning…
And what a beginning!  New Years Day was cold and yet beautiful.  Those with dead dry 
Christmas trees brought them to the Lakes Community Center for the Annual Bonfire.  A 
space had been cleared on the parking lot and the required barrier was installed.  As trees 
arrived, they were piled up with the overflow placed aside for additions as the fire began to 
reduce in volume.

Our members were inside supplying 100 hot dogs, chips, and plenty of hot cocoa to all who wanted it.  This was 
a donation to our community for all their support throughout the previous year.  Another member had a table set 
up with graham crackers, marshmallows, and chocolate for making s'more’s when the fire reduced to coals. The 
children and adults really enjoyed this and kept up a steady stream of marshmallow forks heading to the coals.  
All went well and the fire was spectacular as usual.

We were asked if our club could supply the food needs for the CERT (Community Emergency Response Team).  
This program was developed by FEMA to provide basic training in safety and lifesaving skills for the general public.  
One of our ladies baked lots of breads for brunch, including banana, carrot, and more. For lunch we served ham 
and cheese, chicken salad sandwiches, chips, veggies, and tomato soup. This was followed by freshly baked 
cakes. One chocolate and one white.  Everyone enjoyed the food and spent a busy day learning what to do in 
case of an emergency. We served between 50 and 60 people.

In February it seemed a good time for an outing, so plans have been made to attend a matinee play at the Canyon 
Theatre in Newhall.  With the return to our Monday gathering to sew and more, a fun time was in order. At our 
monthly meeting we started our list of projects, beginning with our Annual Yard Sale on the first Saturday in May.  
So, keep it in mind.

We are always looking for new ladies to come and join us.  So, for those who are interested please stop by any 
Monday from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm or for our monthly meeting held the second Wednesday of each month at 11:00 
am and this is always followed by lunch.  Interested women can look us up on Facebook at Hughes-Elizabeth 
Lakes Woman’s Club or give our President, Judy Miller, a call at 661-609-4822. Hope to see you at our events 
next year!
*********************************************************************************************************************************************************************************************************************************************************************
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If you know a term commonly used in Leona Valley 
or any rural area, send an email to Jeff Wright 
(Cresta5555@gmail.com). It may come up in the 
next “Crossword” edition.

ACROSS
2 The pace of a horse moving faster than a walk.
3 A manner and pace of walking or moving on foot by horse 

or human.
4 A travel document that allows you to travel abroad.
7 A structure that carries a path, road, or railroad 

tracks over an obstacle.
9 Horse behavior when it lowers it's head and kicks it's hind 

legs up in the air.
10 Thick, soft hair that grows on bodies of mammals.
12 Large, squared lengths of wood used to build structures.
15 Slang for animals run over by vehicles.
16 When weather is extremely cold.
17 A group of people or animals, traveling together over 

long distances, especially across a desert.
18 A horse's facial marking; white stripe down the front of 

the face.
19 An audio file, similar to a radio broadcast, that can 

be listened to on a website or on an app on your 
phone.

20 A horse's white leg marking; hoof to knee or hock.
21 A community-based group of residents; organized to 

look out for each other and to keep each other informed.

24 A female horse, typically under 4 years old.

DOWN
1 The container Juan sticks our mail in.

2 The diffused sky light between sunset and full night.

4 Plot of land used for grazing.

5 Smaller than a river; bigger than a creek.

6 When something shows a general tendency toward 
a certain direction, or data is tending to show 
change or movement.

8 A buffer of cleared ground between dwellings 
and flammable surroundings.

11 The "white, frozen accumulation of precipitation" in 
the mountains (providing California with 30% of it's 
water).

13 Largest California fault line, passing right through the 
north side of LV.

14 To cook food over fire or hot coals, on a metal frame.

22 Greatest predator of LV's night skies.

23 Barrier constructed to hold back water and raise it's level.

Crossword answers are on Page 7Crossword Puzzle



FEBRUARY 2024 LVIA COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER • CHERRY CHAPTERS PAGE 7

Neglected Maintenance
    Many furnace problems, including malfunctions and breakdowns, can be avoided with regular preventive 
maintenance. The annual furnace tune-up includes a checklist and close-up inspection of all functions to detect 
any developing issues.  Annual preventive maintenance by an approved HVAC contractor is usually required 
under the terms of a warranty.
Increasing Operating Costs
    If your monthly gas expenses increase yearly during the winter seasons, your furnace may be consuming too 
much fuel. The aging of your furnace could be the cause of declining efficiency. Wear and tear from repetitive 
heating, and cooling cycles gradually affect critical components, as with most appliances.
Poor Heating Performance
    Oftentimes, when the furnace is running longer and not heating the home efficiently, the issue is low airflow. 
Correct supply and airflow volume are necessary to facilitate efficient use of your HVAC unit to heat or cool your 
home. The BTUs (British Thermal Units) measure the energy needed to heat your home based on square footage. 
Install a new air filter for your system. Changing the filter at least every other month will help with airflow and 
keep your BTUs as consistent and low as possible.
    Another potential airflow issue is a failing blower motor and problems with ancillary or support systems. Leaky 
duct work could allow hot air to escape into the attic, crawl space, or other unconditioned zones.
Ignition Problems
    A faulty ignition system could be the cause for a furnace burner that simply will not light when the thermostat 
signals it. Older gas furnaces and some new ones incorporate a standing pilot light to ignite the main burner. If the 
pilot flame goes out frequently—often caused by a defective thermo-couple — the burner won’t ignite. In those 
cases, the pilot flame may need to be lit manually to keep the burner working until your HVAC professional can 
determine a more permanent solution.
Defective Thermostat
    Mercury-style thermostats are manual units incorporating metallic springs that weaken and contact switches that 
become extremely unreliable over a long period. This may cause the thermostat to actuate at the wrong 
temperature—or not at all. These thermostats can also cause the furnace to run for overly long cycles. It is 
important to consider upgrading to an electronic programmable thermostat as soon as possible. A programmable 
thermostat can save enough in lower operating costs to pay for itself after the first year when utilized properly.

For qualified service to resolve furnace problems that impact your household comfort and your monthly expenses, 
contact AC Dave Heating & Air (661) 270-1961 for all your HAVC needs.

CROSSWORD ANSWERS      FURNACE TIPS FROM AC DAVE

AC Dave wants to share some tips about furnaces now 
that it is that time of the year.

Gas furnaces are generally strong machines with long 
expected service life, and most units over 20 years old 
are still on the job. Because gas heating has a long 
history, established manufacturers have mass-produced 
gas-fired furnaces. This helps keep the costs of brand-
new units relatively low and simplifies installation.
Though symptoms may vary according to individual 
make and model, the list of typical furnace problems is 
familiar to any experienced technician. Here are five of 
the most common furnace problems and some typical 
causes a professional HVAC technician will investigate 
during his diagnosis.  Look for another five tips in next 
month’s newsletter.
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550 Rancho Vista Blvd. Suite G, Palmdale 93551

661-230-9688 • www.BEEEFT.com

FIREARMS &
AMMO SALES

•	 Tents
•	 Hammocks
•	 Cooking Gear
•	 Bags & Packs
•	 Sleeping Bags
•	 Portable Power & Lights
•	 Airguns &  
	 Gun Accessories

HAPPY GROUNDHOG DAY!
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Leona Valley Improvement Association Membership Form

• New Member • Renewal • Associate (Non-Leona Valley Resident) Membership Level: • Family—$40 • Individual—$25 • Senior/Senior Couple—$20
I/We would like to make an additional donation of $_________to support our community activities

Please make your tax-deductible check out to: LVIA and mail to P O Box 783, Leona Valley, CA 93551 or put in the LVIA Box at Rancher’s Market

Name: __________________________________________Spouse/Partner: Date:_________________________ _________________
Children: _________________________________________________________ __________________________________________

Address:__________________________________________________________ __________________________________________
_______________________________________________________Day Phone: ___________________________________Evening

Phone: ___________________________________________________________

E-mail Address:_______________________________Occupation: ___________________________________________________

VOLUNTEER
OPPORTUNITIES

__LVIA Board Position
__Membership Committee
__Newsletter
__Telephone?E-Mail Tree
__Building/Grounds

Maintenance Crews
__LVIA Boosters
__Community Queens

Committee
__Gymkhana Queens

Committee
__Horse Arena Committee

EVENT
SUPPORTER

__4-H Spaghetti Dinner
__Valentine’s Day Event
__St. Patrick’s Day Event
__Membership Breakfast
__4-H Easter Egg Hunt
__4-H Memorial Day Event
__Community Queens Pageant
__Sertoma Events
__Cherry Parade & Festival
__Gymkhana Queens Pageant
__Halloween Contest & Caravan
__Holiday Home Tour & more

COMMUNITY
ORGANIZATIONS

__Town Council
__Sertoma
__4-H Club
__Fire Safe Council
__Backcountry Horsemen
__Leona Heritage Park and

Pioneer Building
__West Antelope Valley

Historic Society

ACTIVITIES

__Horse Related
__Youth Related
__Social Events
__Other_______________

_____________________

_____________________

Box Holder
Rural Route
Leona Valley, CA 93551

Prst Std
U.S.

Postage PAID
Permit No. 125
Palmdale, CA

Leona Valley Improvement Association Newsletter

LVIA
P O BOX 783
LEONA VALLEY, CA 93551

Cherry Chapters


